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Subject:
Re: The education of gifted and talented children.

Submission to the Senate Employment, Workplace Relation, Small Business and Education References Committee
re: Terms of Reference
I wish to particularly address (b)(ii) regarding equitable provision of access to gifted and talented programs and (c) the Commonwealth's role in supporting the education of gifted and talented children. 
This submission has been written from the perspective of working with Gifted and Talented Children who study by correspondence through Distance Education.
Because of geographical isolation,  we teach our two children  (aged 10 and 12) through the Hay Distance Education Centre. Hay is situated 700 kilometres west of Sydney, in south western N.S.W.  Our children have attended Enrichment weekends at Albury and at Deniliquin at considerable cost of attending, travelling and accommodation. These are currently the only gifted and talented enrichment opportunities available to us.
I feel very strongly that provision for gifted and talented children needs to be made within the scope of their regular school experiences and that we, as supervisors of Distance Education, need to be better equipped to meet their needs.
I suggest that the Federal Government looks to support, through funding, the following suggestions:
    # Provision of funding for travel and accommodation in larger centres where Extension courses are run  so that access to these expensive courses is more equitable. The venues of Albury and Deniliquin are over 800 and 400 kilometres respectively for the return trips. Surely  subsidised on-campus accommodation would lighten the economic burden.
    # Provision of grant monies for extension/enrichment days to be held on a regular basis within the school timetable at the school  with whom we are integrated. Opportunities for enrichment in closer proximity to home provides equitable access.
    # Develop and fund travelling experts to travel to isolated schools and homes of geographically isolated families to provide enrichment opportunities.
    # Instigate extension training opportunities for Supervisors of Distance Education. There is an urgent need to develop our ability to better present the existing curriculum material to meet the needs of our gifted and talented children. 

    # Correspondence units/leaflets need  to be written with gifted and talented enrichment in mind. Learnng Difficulty units are currently available  but none in the area of gifted and talented.
    # Encourage state education departments  to use their sport and recreation facilities to run week long camps for gifted and talented students which would enrich, extend and challenge them. These could be run along the existing model of music and sport camps which presently take place during school term time.
If students are to maximize their full academic and social potential it is imperative that they have access to a rich and varied range of learning opportunities. Some of these learning opportunities need to be developed (eg. Gifted and talented units of work and supervisor training) while other learning opportunities need to be made more economically accessible.
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